


Mr. Freddy Mutanguha, the Director of Kigali Genocide Memorial and AEGIS Trust CEO, and Mr. Emir 

Suljagić, Director of Srebrenica Memorial Center spoke about the role of commemorations at community 

and national levels in preventing the recurrence of discrimination and violence against specific 

communities, as well as the invaluable work of memorials in this regard. The Permanent Representative 

of Bosnia and Herzegovina to the UN, H.E. Zlatko Lagumdžija, and Deputy Permanent Representative of 

the Republic of Rwanda to the UN, H.E. Robert Kayinamura further reflected on the meaning of 

commemorations and memorialization as lessons for the world, contributing to prevention of genocide, 

war crimes, crimes against humanity in other places.  

The panel on the International Residual Mechanism for Criminal Tribunals, which included the President, 

Ms. Graciela Gatti Santana, Prosecutor Mr. Serge Brammertz, and the Registrar Mr. Abubacarr M. 

Tambadou, explored the mutually reinforcing impact of memorialization and accountability, especially on 

the efforts to pursue and achieve justice for survivors.  

Ms. Velma Šarić, Director of the Post Conflict Research Center Bosnia and Herzegovina, and Ms. Leatitia 

Nyirazinyoye, Vice-President of GAERG/ Group of former students and pupils survivors of the 1994 

Genocide against the Tutsi in Rwanda, discussed the importance of including voices of survivors in 

memorialization efforts, the role of education, and their impact on building trust and mutual 

understanding as the society is rebuilt after the crime of genocide.  

The need to continue reflecting on the many lessons from the past, and to act upon them timely, remain 

essential as we continue witnessing the rise of conflict across the world, limitations in civilian protection 

and the continuation of millions of civilian lives at risk. “As it was said today, genocide and other serious 

international crimes are a threat today and now, in too many parts of the world. Active preventive action 

is required now, so that no one shall feel treated as less human than others. Our shared humanity requires 

from each of us to actively implement our commitment to prevent genocide everywhere in the world.”, 

stressed Assistant Secretary-General Bleeker concluding the event.  
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